
PEARL RIVER GUN CLUB 
Minutes of February 20, 2018 Meeting @ Blauvelt Firehouse 

 

 The Pledge of Allegiance to the Flag was recited by the members, a moment of silence honoring our troops was observed by 
the membership.  

 

 General attendance - 30 members  
 

 Officers present – Ray Cascia (Pres),  Dennis Scherer (Vice Pres),  John Lombardi (Secretary) 
 

 Minutes of the January meeting were read and approved as submitted. 
 

 The Treasurer’s report  for January was read and approved as submitted: Total Assets , $36,519.86 
 

 Communications:  None 
 

 Committee Reports: 
 
o Pistol Team – Robert Gordon reported that Center Fire matches are underway. 
o Range Report – Members are doing a great job inspecting and reporting range damage.  The individuals responsible for 

damage to Point 4 have been identified and disciplined accordingly. A work party to replace the ceiling tiles and 
damaged ductwork will be scheduled as soon as the weather warms up. Repairs to the walkway will be implemented in 
the Spring, in the meantime members were urged to use caution on the walkway. 

o Political Action – The shooting in Florida is being followed for proposed actions and will be reported on at the March 
meeting. 

o Youth Shooting Programs – Ed Rytter has submitted an application to Midway USA for PRGC participation in their youth 
shooting foundation program. This will provide another source of funding for our youth activities. The February Trap 
Shoot was cancelled due to inclement weather. 
 

 Old Business: 
 
o The chair lift has been installed and is fully operational. 
o Dan Rosco advised members of the PRGC logo clothing that is available for sale. 
o Rich Otto updated the membership on the work schedule for the upcoming RCC Show. 
o John Lombardi reminded everyone about the upcoming FNRA dinner on Sunday, April 15

th
 beginning at 2pm at the 

Pearl River Hilton. He asked for member support to attend the dinner as well as assistance during the event.  
o The proposed slate of officers for the April election is Dennis Scherer, President; Mike Marucci, Vice President; John 

Lombardi, Secretary; Joe Chimenti,Treasurer. 
 

 New Business: 
 
o The membership approved the change to 7:30PM as the start time for the general meetings. 
o Dennis Scherer asked members who are Pearl River residents to attend a meeting on Feb 27

th
 to support a school tax 

break for Veterans. 
 

 Proposed Member Readings: 
 
o Wayne Miller, 3

rd
 reading and voted in as new member. Fred Jones, 4th reading and voted in as new member. Marshall 

Becker, 2
nd

 reading. 
 

 The 50/50 raffle paid $93 to the winner, Dan Rosco. 
 

 The meeting was adjourned at 8:50 PM with pizza and refreshments served immediately thereafter. 
 
Respectfully Submitted, 
 
John Lombardi 


